
Professional Women in ANS

Meeting Minutes, November 13, 2006
11:30 am – 1:00 pm

Convention Center

Albuquerque, NM

Members in Attendance:  Kimberly Keithline (chair), Rachel Slaybaugh (vice chair), France Bres-Tutino, Virginia Cleary, Mary Lou Dunzik-Gougar, Andrea Pepper, Charlotta Sanders, and Bonnie Shapiro.

Others in Attendance:  Spring Cornelison, Margaret Emmett, Julie Ezold, Ingeborg Hagenlecher, Carolyn Heising, Darby Kimball, Bernie Kirk, Lisa Marshall, Gloria Naurocki, Shikha Prasad, Tracy Radel, Erica Sherman
Chair Kimberly Keithline opened the meeting.

A motion was made, seconded, and passed to approve the June 2006 meeting minutes with minor corrections.

The PWANS committee welcomed two students, Shikha Prasad and Erica Sherman, who received travel assistance funding to attend the meeting.

Kimberly Keithline noted that the PWANS committee was successful in spreading the word about the student travel assistance funding.  Eight students applied for funding for the November 2006 meeting.  With so many well-qualified applicants, the reviewers found it challenging to select only two students.  The committee discussed that it might be helpful to develop guidance for evaluating future applications.  Bonnie Shapiro volunteered to write draft guidance for the PWANS committee to review.
It was unusual that the committee was able to award travel funding for two students to attend the November 2006 meeting.  Usually the PWANS committee has only enough money for one student.  However, the student selected for the June 2006 meeting was unable to attend that meeting.  As a result, the committee was able to support two students at the November meeting.  The committee discussed whether there was any way to sponsor more than one student per meeting in the future.  A suggestion was made to contact the division chairs and ask if they would help sponsor another student.  Kimberly Keithline will follow up on this.
Kimberly Keithline asked the committee members to start thinking about women to nominate for the Mary Jane Oestmann Award in 2007.  The committee discussed ways to encourage students to attend the Honors and Awards Luncheon.  One idea was to offer a student discount.  At $40 per person, the luncheon is currently too expensive for students.  France Bres-Tutino said she would follow up on this.  
Gloria Naurocki encouraged people to volunteer for the ANS mentor program.  She also urged everyone to spread the word about the program and encourage students to sign up.
Some of the women asked if PWANS could have a mixer with Women in Nuclear (WIN) at the June ANS meeting in Boston.  Kimberly Keithline said she would work with Carol Berrigan to try to arrange something.

